
  

 

 
 

January 2023 
 

HUNDON SOCIAL CLUB 
 

BINGO 
Saturday 28th January 

Doors open 7pm — Eyes down 8pm 
 

A chance to win 
 possibly up to £100 

 
 Raffle and bar  

HUNDON SOCIAL CLUB 
 

A.G.M 
 

FRIDAY 13TH JANUARY 2023 
 

7.30PM 
 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH 
 

JANUARY 2023 SERVICES 
 

 

Sunday 8 January 2023 
 

9.00a.m. Holy Communion 
 
 

Sunday 22 January 2023 
4.00p.m. Evensong 

 
Followed by refreshments  

More details—see inside p.6 
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HGC Newsletter 
 January 2023  

 
Hopefully you will 
receive this before 
Christmas, unlike 
most of your 
Christmas Cards I 
suspect! If you do 
get a chance 
please do go to the 
Church to see the 
array of Christmas 
Trees decorated by 
many social groups 
in Hundon, all 
decorated to show 
their favourite 
Christmas Carol. Ours is The Holly and the Ivy, 
and involved 6 of our members, Linda Read, 
Treasurer, Margaret Langridge, Jan Turner, 
committee members, Ann Mallion, Lyn Cardy 
and myself. You will find it on the right hand side 
of the church next to the altar, it is a little group 
of ‘three trees’.  
 
Thursday 19 January - STARTING TIME 7pm 
AGM, Buffet and celebrations for 30 years of 
Hundon Gardening Club. Subscriptions will be 
due at this meeting and will be £10 for the year. 
Would all members please bring along a small 
plate of buffet type food to contribute, we will be 
supplying drink.  
 
The evening’s programme will start with as short 
as possible AGM, Buffet and Entertainment with 
Bryan Thurlow:-  
 

Through the Green Baize Door 
 
 Retired butler, George Barrington, a 
Yorkshireman through and through, looks back 
on a lifetime of service at Thrigsby Hall, a very 
grand house in Yorkshire. He started working 
there in 1868 as the boot boy and worked his 
way up through the ranks to become butler. A 
well researched snapshot of servants’ lives in 
the Victorian and Edwardian era.  
 
Thursday February 16th  
First there will be a presentation by Fiona Gould 
to tell us about a Hundon Nature Recovery 
Project and how we might get involved. This will 
be followed by a talk by Dr Twigs Way on 
Traditional Wildflower Names.  
 
To encourage new members we would ask you 
to invite anyone you think would like to become 
a member and they are invited to try us out for 
free in February.  
 
We have what we think will be a very interesting 
and enjoyable programme for 2023 so look 
forward to the year.  
 
We would like to wish you all a happy Christmas 
and New Year.  

Janet Burrows 
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DEFIBRILLATOR 
 
The defibrillator is located on the front of the 
village hall near the car charging points. 
 
A code is needed to open the box. To get 
this code ring 999. They will ask for the 
code on the box and will then give you the 
code to open it.  
 
 

 

 

 

HUNDON RELIEF IN NEED CHARITY 
GRANTS AVAILABLE 

 
The Hundon Relief in Need Charity is a 
branch of the Estate Charity of Thomas 
Rogeron. It provides monetary help in 
cases of hardship and need to any resident 
of the Parish of Hundon. 
 
With the pandemic in mind and the impact 
of redundancies, part-time rather than full-
time working, the significant increases to 
home heating and energy costs as well as 
those related to food, Hundon residents are 
reminded that financial help is available 
from the charity and all applications are 
treated in absolute confidence. 
 
If you, or some you know, would like 
more information about the grant 
application process please contact 
trustee: 
 
Brian O’Leary, 01440 786909 
brian.oleary@btinternet.com 

THANK YOU 
 
Thank you all for the Christmas trees that are on display in the 
Church, as usual you have all come up with something special. As 
some may know I was unable to attend in person but looking at the 
photographs they are superb. So thank you all very much for the time 
and effort from all our groups, clubs, school and pre-school. 
 
May you have a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year with 
many blessings. 

Ann McGregor 

HUNDON EVERGREENS 
 
The club is still going well, 25 members still in 
the club. The tiny ones put on a show for us 
(bless them) in the Village Hall on 5th 
December. 
 
We had our Christmas lunch at The Rose & 
Crown (very good). 
 
We still do E.A.C.H (Children’s Hospice) instead 
of Christmas cards and this year we sent off 
£100. 
 
Happy New Year to all. 
 

Pam Deeks 

HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP AND POST OFFICE 
 

Wishing all of our customers, staff and volunteers  
a happy and healthy New Year 

 
As another year passes and we move into 2023 it is business as 
usual at your village shop with all your needs covered. 
 
Frozen foods, fresh foods, fruit and veg, a wide range of groceries 
and non-foods, bread and cake, stationery, alcohol, tobacco, 
medicines and newspapers and magazines. And of course, our 
marvellous Post Office with its huge range of services, is looking 
forward to serving you. 
 
On behalf of the Hundon Shop Committee I would like to publicly 
thank our Shop and Post Office staff and our incredible volunteers for 
all that they have done in 2022 to keep your Village Shop and Post 
Office going as a wonderful asset for our village.  
 
Whether it was in the 40 degree temperatures back in the summer or 
the bitterly cold and icy weather we saw in mid-December, the shop 
opens every day. Very often volunteers step in at the last minute to 
cover when someone is unable to do their shift and for all of this, we 
the committee, and the village are very grateful.  
 
After all the bank holidays and changes to opening hours over 
Christmas and the New Year its back to normal hours in the shop 
from Monday 2

nd
 January and from Tuesday 3rd January for the 

Post Office. Note that the Post Office only is closed on Monday 
January 2nd, the shop is open as normal. 
 
NORMAL OPENING HOURS SHOP 
Monday to Saturday 8am – 1pm 
Sunday 10am-12pm 
NORMAL OPENING HOURS POST OFFICE 
Monday to Saturday 9am – 1pm 

Stewart Alderman, Chairman – Hundon Village Shop Committee 

mailto:Brian.oleary@btinternet.com
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Rectors Ramblings – January 2023 
 (Christmas…the story continues!) 

 
Dear friends, 
 
Well it’s January and the celebrations and festivities of Christmas are 
over…… or are they? While our televisions and supermarkets would 
have us believe that Christmas ends on 25 December, the Christmas 
season in the church really only begins on the 25th and then over the 
coming weeks the readings look at different aspects of the story.  
The characters of the Nativity story may be familiar to most of us, but 
what many do not realise is that the Magi (the wise men) are not 
remembered at Christmas but on a separate festival which falls 12 
days after Christmas Day – the Feast of Epiphany. The season of 
Epiphany then continues until early February so despite the tree 
being down and the tinsel being in the loft, January is a perfectly 
appropriate time to be thinking about these Nativity characters.  
 
Not much is known about them, and indeed they are only mentioned 
in Matthew’s Gospel where they are described as wise men from the 
East who came to Jerusalem. It says that ‘when they saw that the star 
had stopped, they were overwhelmed with joy. On entering the house, 
they saw the child with Mary his mother; and they knelt down and 
paid him homage. Then, opening their treasure chests, they offered 
him gifts.  
 
In the Bible, the three gifts of the Magi are named but nowhere does it 
actually say there were only three wise men, in fact in some Christian 
traditions e.g. the Eastern Syriac Church, they have twelve wise men!  
But here in the West the tradition continues that there are three and 
commonly named as Melchior, Caspar, Balthazar.  
 
There have been various things written about them, and very 
famously T S Eliot wrote a poem called The Journey of the Magi, a 
reflection written from their perspective. They are perhaps 
remembered above all for the gifts they offered to Jesus. These 
weren’t random gifts but were deeply symbolic and full of meaning. 
They offered gold which was associated with kings, showing that 
Jesus is the king of the world. They brought frankincense which was 
used in temples, a sign of Jesus’ divinity. The last gift was myrrh 
which was used in burials and was a gift foreshadowing Jesus’ death. 
  
As we remember these gifts during the Epiphany season, it is a good 
opportunity for us to think generally about the idea of gifts. But what 
makes a good gift? We often narrow our understanding of gifts to 
physical things – things we want or need, or things others want or 
need. But we all have gifts: things which we are good at, talents, traits 
in our personalities, things that come naturally to us. This might be 
being a talented sports person; it might be being very good at art or 
music. It might be that we are someone who encourages others. It 
may be our kindness, our sense of humour, our organisational skills, 
our ability to empathise. These are gifts that we have to offer to those 
around us: our family, our friends, our neighbours. Gifts which can 
contribute to our communities and help build and strengthen 
relationships.  
 
This season of Epiphany, I’d like to challenge us to think about how 
we can offer our gifts to others, always remembering that the greatest 
gift of love and hope found in the baby whom the Magi visited that 
very first Epiphany.   And if you would like to know more about the 
baby that changed the world, and perhaps you have resolved to start 
your new year in a new way, why not join us for one of our services 
across the Benefice, we would love to welcome you. 
 
I wish you all a very Happy New Year and a blessed Epiphany. 
Mark 
 

The Revd Mark Woodrow 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Internal & External Property 

Renovation 

Extensions & Conversions 

Sand & Cement, Polymer and 

Lime Rendering 

All types of Plastering 

 

CONTACT PHIL ON:  

07766 406 477 
phil.propertyrenovation@outlook.com 

PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE 
 
 

http://hundon.onesuffolk.net/ 
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2m3 Load  £250 
 

1m3 Load £130 

 
 
 
 

http://www.redsideup.co.uk/  

 01440 706911 

HGC NEWSLETTER  
 DECEMBER 2022 

 
Saturday 29 October 10 of us set off for 
a visit to Caldrees Manor, Ickleton, near 
Duxford, we did see a few aeroplanes 
overhead but not quite a flying day. It 
was an NGS Open Day to see, 
primarily, the Autumn Colours. Quite a 
different garden, every inch was 
thought about, a trail of crabapple trees, 
all named and most in fruit. Acers 
galore, all named! A huge variety of 
trees, it could have been an arboretum, 
several groups of silver birch, 
dogwoods beautiful coloured stems etc 
etc. Sculptures at every turn, LOOK 
BEHIND YOU!  
 
Sadly, not opening next year but we are 
looking forward to a return visit in 
Spring 2024. 
 
 On Thursday 17 November we welcomed Jade Coffey from Perrywood 
Garden Centre in Sudbury. She enlightened us on how their Garden 
Centre is run through the year. They are a family run business and their 
main branch is in Tiptree. She wowed us with the 1,000s of plants they 
grow and manage between the two centres. They run the business as 
sustainably as they can. She brought some plants to show the colour 
we could all have in our gardens during winter.  
 
December there will be no meeting but do take a look at the Christmas 
Tree display in the church from Friday 9th December, our display is 
The Holly and the Ivy, very appropriate for a Gardening Club.  
 
January we will be holding our AGM, when subscriptions of £10 will be 
due, followed by a buffet and entertainment with Bryan Thurlow who 
we have enjoyed before and he has a new programme for us to enjoy. 
We would just ask you to come along with a small plate of buffet/finger 
food for us all to share. We will supply the drink and a there will be a 
raffle. We have all been working hard on a new programme which we 
hope you will find enjoyable and it will be revealed at the January 
meeting.  
 
Our Annual Show will be on Sunday 3 September and we would like to 
give you all notice of the subjects for our 2023 Show Photograph 
Classes: 
 
 ‘It makes me smile’  
 
 ‘Harvest Moon’ (one is due in July 2023)  
 
 ‘Right Plant (growing in the) Wrong Place’ 
 
A four picture entry, mounted on card - ‘Clouds -    
in different forms’ 
 
‘Frost’  
 
‘Wildlife in the Garden’  
 
‘Before and After’ 
 
 ‘Photograph taken on a Gardening Club visit’ 
 

Janet Burrows 

(Apologies, this should have been included in December issue. Ed.) 

http://www.redsideup.co.uk/
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Supplier & Fitter of  
made to measure 
Blinds, Curtains,  
Tracks & Poles 

 
Haverhill’s local blindsman,  

quality blinds at affordable prices 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Automatic Gates  
Approved CAMESAFE Installer Status. 
Automatic Gates Swing/Slide, Rising 

Bollards & Barriers. 
CCTV & Entry Systems 

Driveway Vehicle Turntables 
Structural Steel to BS EN1090-1 &  

BS EN1090-2 UKCA/CE Marked Exc Class 2. 
Railings – Staircases – Balustrades - 

Welding/Fabrication 
 

www.dknservices.co.uk 
email: info@dknservices.co.uk 

01284 811781 / 07767882262 / 07788153329 

 
 

DEADLINE for FEBRUARY  issue  
23RD JANUARY 

by 12 noon please 
Please make a note  

of the deadline 
Contact details on p. 14 

From a resident: 

 
 
 
 

HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE 
 
A House of Commons committee is running a short (6 
questions) survey on medically assisted suicide/assisted dying.   
 
Do you support the current law (it is currently a crime to assist 
the suicide of someone)?  What are the important factors to you 
in considering this issue? 
  
Do you think someone who a doctor thinks only has a few 
months to live should be given the choice of an assisted 
suicide? 
  
Are you concerned about some people possibly being coerced 
into an assisted suicide? 
  
What about someone who has had a diagnosis of a non 
terminal neurological disease, such as motor neurone 
disease?  Or dementia? 
  
Have your say: 
  

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/M66AML/ 
 
Closing date 20th January 2023 

 
 

Wassailing Celebration  
29

th
 January 2023 at 4pm 

 
 
 
 

We are holding our 1
st
 Wassailing ceremony on the allotment field by 

the community orchard. This traditionally involves a procession led by 
a wassail King and Queen, which has to make as much noise as 
possible to waken the sleeping tree spirits and frighten off any evil 
demons which may be lurking in the branches! The wassail Queen 
places a piece of wassail bread into the branches of a tree as a gift to 
the tree spirits in the hope of a good harvest! 
 
There will be singing and music to accompany us. 
 
Do come and join in – there will be hot mulled cider or apple juice, a 
free bbq and the traditional spiced apple cake. 
 
There is no charge for this event but we will be asking for donations to 
cover our costs.  
 
We are meeting at the Church Street entrance at 4pm. Please bring a 
torch, a cup and a musical instrument or saucepan lids or anything 
else to make a loud noise! 
 
Promises to be a bit of traditional fun in January to raise all our spirits!  
 
New Trees  
We’ve had a delivery of trees for the field and individual allotment 
holders. They will be sorted and planted when conditions permit. 

http://www.dknservices.co.uk
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/M66AML/
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JONATHAN DABBS 
 STRADISHALL SERVICE STATION 

Bury Road, Stradishall CB8 9XX 
(A143 NEXT TO HIGHPOINT) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We offer: free collection and delivery, free transportation 
 if vehicle needs to be put on trailer, free loan car.  

All quotes are written with no obligation. 
We offer free tea coffee or soft drinks in  

our refurbished viewing area. 
We carry out a free exterior valet when your  

vehicle is in for a service. 
Trade or car club enquiries very welcome. We cater for 
many at present. MOTS available 6 days a week, so pay 

us a visit. 
 I think you will be surprised at the difference. Extra 

discount on production of our advert. We can be 
contacted on: 

  Phone  01440 820391 or 07951 556113. 
 Email: stradishallservice@yahoo.com.  

Please ask for Adrian, Service Manager. 
SERVICING -MOTS - DIAGNOSTICS -TYRES -  

EXHAUSTS -CLUTCHES - TIMING BELTS -  
AIR CON REGAS AND CAR SALES.  

 
The fuel supply is now a separate business to 

 us and is open now 7 DAYS A WEEK. 

H u n d o n G a r d e n I n g C l u b 
 

 February Meeting - Thursday 16 - 7.30 at the Village Hall  
 

If you are new to the village or have been thinking  
about joining our club please come along for FREE! 

  
First there will be a presentation by Fiona Gould to tell us about a 

Hundon Nature Recovery Project and how we might get involved and 
then:  

“Traditional Wildflower Names” – Dr Twigs Way  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Do you know your Cow Mumble from your Sheep’s Parsley or your 

Pilewort from your Pigs Pettitoes? Why should you avoid Priests 
Pintles but admire Venus’ Basin, and how did Love in Idleness 
inspire A Midsummer Night’s Dream? This talk on the origins of 

traditional wildflower names will reveal all!  
 

“Twigs is a very experienced speaker who has delighted other groups 
with her talks. She is always entertaining and enlightening on any 

given subject. Not to be missed!”  
Evening will include a refreshments and raffle extra  

 
£10 per year, meetings £2 each including refreshments  

HUNDON W.I. 
 
Well, it was an honour to help 
decorate the WI Christmas tree for 
the display in the church. It was so 
cold but enjoyable, ours was a 
depiction of the carol ‘’Oh Little 
Town of Bethlehem” and all 
the other trees displayed looked 
amazing.  
 

Our last meeting was a Christmas 
dinner at The Swan, Clare. I sadly 
was not able to attend but I believe 
a good time was had by all, the 
food was wonderful and ‘'what 
happens at the Christmas dinner 
stays at the Christmas 
dinner" (wink)!! 
 

 
Our next meeting, Thursday 12th January, will be a Film Night/
Get together with fish and chip supper. Contact Jan or myself if you 
fancy a get together on hopefully, not as chilly an evening as we 
have experienced lately. 

Carol Massey 

Happy, healthy new year to all— 
special thanks to the volunteers  

who deliver the Herald  
throughout the year. 

 
(The contact phone number page 

 will be back next month. Ed.) 
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     HUNDON AND THURLOW PRIMARY FEDERATION 
      Laying the foundations for a bright future 

 

 

 

 

 
Parents and Carers of 3 and 4 year old children, have you applied for a 

full-time school place for your child? 
 

If you have a child born between 1st September 2018 and 31 August 2019  
you must apply for a place by midnight on Sunday 15th January 2023 
Applications should be made online at www.suffolk.gov.uk/admissions 

 

Choosing the right primary school for your child is one of the most important decisions you will have to 
make. Anyone who is interested in finding out more about our schools and what learning is like as part of 
a village community, in light of Reception admissions for September 2023 or otherwise, please visit our 

Federation website:  
 

https://www.htpfederation.co.uk  
 

Explore our website, visit our school pages and contact our School Offices via email at 
admin@thurlowschool.co.uk or admin@hundonschool.co.uk  depending on your location. We can also be 
contacted by telephone at Hundon on 01440 786217 and at Thurlow on 01440 783281. 

NB: You must make an application for a full-time place even if your child is already attending a nursery 
class in an infant or primary school or a Children’s Centre next to a school site. Please note that a place 

for your child at your catchment school is not guaranteed. 

HUNDON WINE CLUB  
 
Our last meeting saw us trying wines from sunnier climes than ours at the moment – Tasmania. 
Alan and Jill, two of our members, who have recently returned from a trip down under, presented some excellent wines. 
 
We started with a fantastic 2017 Riesling from the south of the island, the whole of which we learned is about the size of 
Ireland! It was a beautiful straw-colour with a fresh tropical aroma. Two more whites followed, an unusual “blanc des 
noirs” made from Pinot Noir and then a cold climate dry and fresh Chardonnay that was quite dry, unoaked with high 
acidity. Next two fine reds, an extremely well made, fine Pinot Noir. After this a blend of grapes more often found in 
southwestern France which was heavy on the tannins and definitely a food wine. To finish we had a rosé fizz from the 
north coast. A grand tour of the island indeed! 
 
Many thanks to Alan and Jill for providing us with great wines from an unusual region, and for all the research they 
worked so hard on to ensure such a pleasurable evening. 
 
In December we do not have a meeting, but decamp for our annual dinner.  
 
As usual, if you would like to join us please don’t hesitate to contact me, or turn up at the village hall 8:00 on the last 
Thursday of the month. 

Chris Burford  
01440 786248 
07833 921970 

cs.burford@btinternet.com 

http://www.suffolk.gov.uk/admissions
https://www.htpfederation.co.uk
mailto:admin@thurlowschool.co.uk
mailto:admin@hundonschool.co.uk
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HERALD ADVERTS 
 
For Sale, Wanted and other ‘small ads’ are 
free to Hundon residents. 

 
Business adverts £5 per month. There is a 
waiting list for businesses from outside 
Hundon. 

tmtreesolutions 

 

 

 
Having worked in the Agriculture/Horticultural 

Industry for many years we are bringing our 
knowledge to Private Gardens. Tree Surgery  

carries significant risks.  Health and Safety is 
 our top priority.  We take our responsibilities 

 to protect your property and the safety of  
our staff and customers very seriously. 

 
Services provided: 

Sectional Takedowns 
Crown Thinning 

Crown Lifting 
Crown Reduction 
Stump Removal 
Hedge Cutting  

 

Telephone Tom: 
07961067798 

CLARE CASTLE COUNTRY PARK 
JANUARY NEWSLETTER 

 
 
We herald in the new year with two exciting developments at the Park.   
To mark the late Queen’s Platinum Jubilee a local landowner 
generously gifted Clare Town Council four acres of land adjacent to the 
Park, to be planted as a commemorative woodland.  This area, to be 
known as Charlie’s Meadow, has now begun its transformation from 
arable land to woodland.  The first 450 native saplings were planted on 
a bright and breezy winter’s day, with more to follow.   
 
This is very much a 
legacy project for our 
children and 
grandchildren and it 
was fitting that the 
first trees were 
planted by students 
from Stour Valley 
Community School’s 
eco club.  Many 
thanks to Rowan and 
fellow students 
(pictured), and to all 
the other volunteers 
who helped.  If you’re 
interested in helping 
with future tree plantings please let us know. 
 
The other development has been the completion of a scale recreation 
of the station complex at Clare in “N gauge”, complete with working 
trains.  Whether you’re a railway buff or not, this intricate recreation of 
the 1950s station is a fascinating glimpse into our recent past.  The 
model is in our visitor centre in the former south platform waiting room.  
Open at weekends from 11 till 3 (and on Fridays other than in winter), 
the centre is well worth a visit for the model railway, a fascinating film 
about the history and ecology of the Park, and a great selection of local 
walks, among much else.   
 
Clare’s station is 
unique in that it’s the 
only surviving Great 
Eastern Railway 
“1865 type” station 
with a full 
complement of 
railway buildings.  
Thanks to the 
generosity of donors 
we were recently able 
to reinstate the 
“Clare” sign on the 
south platform and hope to be able to replace the other missing sign on 
the north platform (shown in the attached image of the station in its 
heyday) sometime this year.   
 
Whether your interest is in the railway, the site’s Norman history or the 
Park’s ecology – or simply coffee and cake at Platform One café and a 
relatively mud free dog walk - our Park has so much to offer, even in 
the depths of winter.   
 
For more information email us at info@clarecastlecountrypark.co.uk, 
see www.clarecastlecountrypark.co.uk, follow us on Facebook, call the 
Park Office on 01787 277902 or pay us a visit at the office or visitor 
centre. 
We look forward to welcoming you to the Park in 2023. 

Julia Burge 
Administrator, Clare Castle Country Park 

mailto:info@clarecastlecountrypark.co.uk
http://www.clarecastlecountrypark.co.uk
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CLARE  LIAISON AND SUPPORT PROJECT 
(Charity No. 1029710) 

 

2023 FUNDRAISING 

TABLE  SALES 
 

CLARE TOWN HALL,  9.30 a.m. to 1.00 p.m. 

On the following Saturdays 
 

    February  25 
    March  18* 
    May 20* 
    June  17? to be confirmed 
    July 8 
    August 19* 
    September 23 
    October 21* 
    November 18* 

*dates coincide with Clare Market 
 

FOR INFORMATION AND TABLE BOOKINGS: 
 

TEL.  07980 948167 
 

email; fundraising@clasp-clare.co.uk  
 

TABLES £9 (+ Tombola Prize Donation) Double table £15 
Tables are  provided size: 6’ x 2’ 

 

DOORS OPEN TO TABLE HOLDERS   8.45 am. 
 

 REFRESHMENTS  and   TOMBOLA in Aid of CLASP 

SUFFOLK  LIBRARIES 
MOBILE LIBRARY ROUTE 18 
Calling every four weeks on 

Wednesdays 
Hundon Village Hall 

25th January 
2.50—3.50 pm 

TONY ELVIN 
 

Plumbing and heating engineer  
with over 40 years experience  

 
Gas and oil servicing, breakdowns and repairs  

 
Free friendly advice  

 
07511 889214 

 
 07964 889987  
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If you’d like a catalogue please call 
SANDRA 07942 369664  

sandra.avon101@gmail.com  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Clare Liaison and Support Project 

(C.L.A.S.P.) 
Registered Charity No 1029710 

 
CLASP was founded in Clare in 1984 to serve those in Clare and 
the surrounding villages who might be in need of help and support, as 
well as being involved in a number of worthwhile local activities.   
CLASP operates: 
 

SENIOR CITIZENS CENTRE 
Every Wednesday from 10.30 to 3.00pm. in the Clare Old School 
Community Centre. Morning coffee, a three course lunch, and 
afternoon tea are provided for a small charge for as many as 30 clients, 
who can participate in table games and other activities. The CLASP 
minibus service picks up clients with transport problems from 
Clare and some nearby villages. Contact Sue Packer on 07561 
115158. 
 

CAR AID 
A pool of about 20 volunteer drivers take “clients” needing transport 
from their homes in the Clare area to hospitals, doctors, dentists or 
other medical practices. This is free of charge, but many clients make 
voluntary contributions to petrol costs.  
Contact John Webb on 07724 698283. 
 

The CLASP MINIBUS 
Operated by qualified volunteer drivers, is available for hire at very 
modest rates for use by local organisations. It also collects “clients “ 
from Clare to take shopping to Supermarkets in Haverhill, generally on 
a Tuesday, for which a small charge is made. For more information, 
contact the Senior Centre Phone 07561 115158. 
 

FUND-RAISING EVENTS 
Are also organised by CLASP , principally Table Sales in the Clare 
Town Hall seven to eight times per year, not only to help fund the 
activities mentioned above, but also to make donations to other local 
worthwhile causes, such as recently committing to the part funding of a 
defibrillator for use in Clare. 
 
 
 

CLASP is totally managed and run by VOLUNTEERS and is 
always delighted to welcome new people to assist with its 
activities.  
Despite having existed in Clare for many years it is surprising 
how many residents of  Clare and the surrounding area seem to 
be unaware of the services CLASP provides, and it is hoped that 
viewing this article will encourage local residents to take 
advantage of and/or assist with CLASP’s charitable work. 
 

DEDICATED CLASP PHONE CONTACT NUMBERS: 
 

Chairman (Mike Arnold) 07934 087559.     
Senior Centre (Sue Packer) 07561 115158. 
CarAid (John Webb)  07724 698283.           
Minibus 07842 141281. 

mailto:Sandra.Avon101@gmail.com
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BADMINTON  
TUESDAYS 7.45PM AT  

HUNDON VILLAGE HALL 
FIRST SESSION FREE 

COME ALONG AND TRY, 
 NEW MEMBERS WELCOME 

£3.50 per session 

 
Phone Karen 786660 or 07551999496 

Unit 3, Deltech Europe,  
Piperell Way, Haverhill, CB9 8PH 
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D. J. ALBON 
BUILDING SERVICES 

Specialising in all aspects of building, decorating, 
property maintenance and repairs at competitive prices 

Brickwork * Chimneys re-pointed, repaired, rebuilt 
Extensions * Alterations * Restorations * Groundworks 

Driveways * Roofing * Fencing and repairs 
UVPC Windows * Doors * Conservatories * Fascia * Soffits 

Guttering * Plastering and repairs * Painting and Decorating 
Tiling * All Maintenance 

No Job too small * Free Estimates 

 
For a friendly and professional service call 

Office : 01787 278815 or Mobile 07948 004680 
djalbon.buildingservices@gmail.com 

HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP  
AND POST OFFICE 

 
Check out the   Facebook group 

https://www.facebook.com/
Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice 

 

 

ELECTRICIAN 
 
 
 

Experienced local 
electrician  

specialising in the  
smaller jobs that are 

 less attractive to  
larger contractors 

 
No call out fee for Hundon  

 
David 07592 524319 

https://www.facebook.com/Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice
https://www.facebook.com/Hundonvillageshopandpostoffice
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Deadline for FEBRUARY 
23RD JANUARY by 12 noon please 

Contact the Editor, Gill Shepstone:  
The Farmery, Church Street,   

Hundon CO10 8ER 
01440 786203  

email: hundonherald@hotmail.com 

ADDISON’S SCHOOL 
OF MOTORING 

Professional, local, independent fully 
qualified patient and friendly  

driving instructor 
 Theory tuition 
 Block booking discounts 
 Hourly lessons available 
 Block intensive booking—

10/20/30 hours 
 Pass plus registered 
 Motorway tuition available 
 Nervous drivers welcome 
 Refresher courses available 
 Gift vouchers available 
 

7 days a week, days/evenings 
 

Contact: Gary Addison D.S.A.A.D.I 
Mob 07590455852 

01440 821840  
 

email: garyaddison27@gmail.com 
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HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP 
OPENING HOURS 

 
MON—FRI    8am—1pm 
 
SATURDAY   8am—1pm 
 
SUNDAY         10am—12 noon 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

8 seater taxi + wheelchair access 
 

Ring David on   07926 728012 
 

Hundon based 
 

Qualified Horticulturalist 
Experienced Head Gardener 
Reliable Friendly Service 

Fully insured 

  Hard and soft landscaping 

  Tree pruning, planting and felling 

  Turfing and seeding 

  Hedge cutting and planting 

  Grass cutting and strimming 

  Patios and fencing 

  Rotavating and clearance 
All garden work and landscaping undertaken 

 

LOGS FOR SALE 
For all enquiries please contact Alex Colman 

 

01440 761028  07795 364135 

www.countrygardensandlandscapes.co.uk  

http://www.countrygardensandlandscapes.co.uk/
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DO YOU ‘DO’ FACEBOOK? 

Hundon Village Group  
A group for the residents and friends of 
Hundon in Suffolk to communicate and 
exchange news and ideas, and promote 
village events.  

(Not for advertising except For  
The Rose & Crown and The Plough) 

 

Hundon Community 
‘Teapots’ Café 

 

Thursday afternoons 
1.30 –4.00 

 
Hundon Village Hall 

 
Refreshments and homemade 

 cakes and treats 
 

Everyone Welcome 
 

Parents and children welcome after school 
 for cakes, biscuits, tea, coffee and squash     


